
 

 

   

October 2, 2012 

 

 

Ms. Catalina Lehner 

City of Albuquerque Planning Department 

600 2nd St. NW 

Albuquerque, NM 87102 

 

Re: Project # 1004075/12EPC-40048 -Amendments to the Level B Community Master Plan.  

 

Dear Ms Lehner, 

 

This letter outlines how the applicant has met the conditions of approval for the EPC case cited above, based upon the 

Notice of Decision dated September 13, 2012.  From our meeting on October 1
st
, 2012 to review the changes to the 

document, all parties agreed that the amendments to the Mesa del Sol Level B Community Master Plan would be reviewed 

and finalized by the case planner, not the Development Review Board (DRB) as referenced in the Notice of Decision. This 

letter, along with the EPC Notice of Decision, will be incorporated into the revised version of the Level B Plan document.   

 

 Pursuant to the Conditions of Approval #3, the language with the “Covered Parking Spaces” has been modified 

under the House and Townhouse portion to state: “2 covered spaces per unit. The ARC can allow a minimum of 

one covered space per unit, though two covered spaces are not prohibited.” (p. 25, 31) 

 

 Pursuant to the Conditions of Approval #4, the Level B Plan Technical Appendices maps on pages 39-41, 96, 106, 

and 127, have been updated to incorporate the boundary changes to match those within the Level B Plan. These 

maps will be incorporated into a revised appendix. 

 

 Pursuant to the Conditions of Approval #5, a new note 13 has been added to Table 2-1 to read, “Setbacks are 

measured from the edge of the street right-of-way.” (p. 31) 

 

 Pursuant to the Conditions of Approval #6A, the “Total Area” on page 2 has been revised to reflect the new total 

of 3,151 acres. Pursuant to #6B, the Phasing Plan Map on page 41 has been modified to include labels for the 

separate phases. 

 

 Pursuant to the Conditions of Approval #7A, a revision note has been added to the modified maps that reference 

September 2012. Pursuant to #7B, a revision note has been added to the updated maps within the Technical 

Appendices. Pursuant to #7C, spacing issues have been addressed so that the text matches the adopted Plan. 

 

 Pursuant to the Conditions of Approval #8, the applicant is aware of PNM policy on utility easements and will 

make every effort to ensure that new construction does not encroach onto those easements.  

 

Our meeting on October 1, 2012 to review the post EPC changes to the document also addresses the Condition of Approval 

#2.  The changes noted above will be incorporated into a revised version of the Mesa del Sol Level B Community Master 

Plan and distributed to the City in electronic and hard-copy format.   

 

Please contact me if you have any questions or concerns.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Will Gleason, AICP, LEED AP 

Dekker/Perich/Sabatini 

Agent for Forest City Mesa del Sol LLC 

 

 

 












